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December 21, 2022 

 

To:  Mayor and Members of City Council    202202267 

From: Sheryl M. M. Long, City Manager  

 

Subject: Ordinance – Health: National Association of County and City 

Health Officials (NACCHO) Grant 

Attached is an Ordinance captioned: 

 

AUTHORIZING the City Manager to apply for, accept, and appropriate a 

grant in the amount of $55,000 from the National Association of County 

and City Health Officials for the purpose of providing one-on-one technical 

assistance to help the Cincinnati Health Department translate 

“Strengthening Capacity in Suicide, Overdose, and Adverse Childhood 

Experiences Prevention for Local Health Departments” results into 

actionable guidance to improve internal capacity to address the intersection 

of suicide, overdose, and adverse childhood experiences; and 

AUTHORIZING the Finance Director to deposit the grant funds into Public 

Health Research Fund 350x8571. 

 

This Ordinance authorizes the City Manager to apply for, accept and appropriate a grant 

in an amount of up to $55,000 from the National Association of County and City Health 

Officials for the purpose of providing one-on-one technical assistance to help the 

Cincinnati Health Department translate “Strengthening Capacity in Suicide, Overdose, 

and Adverse Childhood Experiences Prevention for Local Health Departments” 

(SPACECAT) results into actionable guidance to improve internal capacity to address 

the intersection of suicide, overdose, and adverse childhood experiences. This Ordinance 

also authorizes the Finance Director to deposit the grant funds into Public Health 

Research Fund revenue account no. 350x8571. 

 

There are no new FTEs associated with this grant and no local match is required.  

 

The Cincinnati Health Department applied for the grant on November 18, 2022. 

However, the grant will not be accepted without City Council approval. 

 

Acceptance of the NACCHO grant is in accordance with the “Sustain” goal to [b]ecome a 

healthier Cincinnati” as described on pages 181-192 of Plan Cincinnati (2012). 

 

The Administration recommends passage of this Ordinance.  

 

 

cc: Andrew M. Dudas, Budget Director  

Karen Alder, Finance Director 
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